South Shore 3 Board Meeting Minutes, August 19, 2019 


Attendance:

Board Members Len Cashman, Joan McCulloch and John Turco were present.  Terry Jones of Belle Terre was also present.

The Board called an emergency meeting to discuss the sewer issues impacting Units 18, 19 and 20.  There are currently 3 crushed lines; however, until the excavation is completed there is no way to know if other lines are impacted. The Board received a proposal from Stearns Septic for $ 33,680.  The proposal does not include the contractor fees to remove and replace several large walks to the Units.

Terry confirmed the current Reserve Fund Balance was only $18, 860 as they have been funding the roof slope replacements. 
Following discussion of the pending project, the Board unanimously voted to implement a $1500.00 special assessment per unit.  The special assessment will be due on or before September 16, 2019.

A notice will be sent to all Unit Owners explaining the need for the special assessment.

The Board also voted to hold the Annual Meeting on September 28, 2019 and approved a proposed budget increasing the fees to $400 per month per unit.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry L. Jones, Recording Secretary

